STATE OF CALIFORNIA Edmund J. Brown Jr., Governor

STATE ALLOCATION BOARD
707 3" Street

West Sacramento, CA 95605
http://www.dgs.ca.gov/opsc

June 11, 2012

Mr. Ron Marshall

President

Palm Springs Preservation Foundation

1775 East Palm Canyon Drive, Suite 110-195
Palm Springs, CA 92264

Dear Mr. Marshall:

Thank you for your letter dated May 20, 2012 regarding the Palm Springs Unified School District's (PSUSD)
New Construction project (50/67173-00-002) at Palm Springs High School. The State Allocation Board (SAB)
understands your concern regarding the District's intention to demolish the Administration Building that is of
historical significance; however, without documentation that the District violated any laws, the SAB is unable to
agree to your request to withhold funding.

The decision to proceed with the project was a local decision, made by the District's school board. The PSUSD
met all of the requirements to obtain State funding through the School Facility Program and received an
unfunded approval on October 26, 2011.

If you have any additional concerns or questions please contact Ms. Lisa Silverman, Executive Officer, at the
Office of Public School Construction at (916) 375-4751.

Sincerely,

7

dro RTReyes, SAB Chair

cc: Mr. Esteban Almanza, SAB Member
Mr. Cesar Diaz, SAB Member
Ms. Kathleen Moore, SAB Member
Senator Alan Lowenthal, SAB Member
Senator Loni Hancock, SAB Member .
Senator Mark Wyland, SAB Member
Assembly Member Julia Brownley, SAB Member
Assembly Member Joan Buchanan, SAB Member
Assembly Member Curt Hagman, SAB Member
Ms. Lisa Silverman, OPSC/SAB Executive Officer



